

The European Shooting Confederation Voie du Chariot 3, 1003, Lausanne, Switzerland

> Tel.: +41 21 560 55 74 E-Mail: esc@escsport.eu www.esc-shooting.org

Secretariat Luzhnetskaya nab., 8 119270 Moscow, Russia

To the National Federations – ESC members

April 4th, 2019

Dear Colleagues,

Following article 5.2.1 of the ESC Constitution the Presidium has taken a decision on convocation of the 27th General Assembly of the European Shooting Confederation in Budapest, Hungary, on October 5th, 2019. As always, among the issues on the agenda there will be discussion of proposals from the Member Federations and decisions on hosts of the European Championships in 2022-2023.

In this connection I would like to remind that, according to Article 5.3 of the ESC Statutes, in order to be included in the agenda for consideration at the General Assembly, the President (even per facsimile or e-mail) must receive the matters in one of the official languages at least three (3) months before the General Assembly convenes.

Also, according to Article 3.3 of the ESC General Regulations, at least three (3) months before the General Assembly at which the organizing Federation will be chosen, a Member Federation desiring to organize a European Championship must submit an application to the ESC Secretariat. The applications will be accepted for the 2022 European Championship 10m, the 2022 European Championship Shotgun, the 2023 European Championship 10m and the 2023 European Championship 25m/50m/300m/RT/Shotgun. Further details regarding the duties of the Organizers of European Championships may be found at the ESC Website under the Official Documents section: http://esc-shooting.org/documents/official/. Please don't hesitate to contact the ESC Secretariat for any inquiries.

It means, that all proposals on matters to be included in the agenda of the General Assembly and applications for the European Championships in 2022-2023 must be submitted by the Member Federations no later than July 4th, 2019. It can be done by mail (to the ESC Headquarters or to the ESC Secretariat), by fax (+7.495.221.30.07) and by e-mail (esc@escsport.eu).

Sincerely Yours,

Vladimir Lisin

President